During the discussion, it was emphasized that fostering partnerships between academia and industry
is crucial. While the academic perspective is currently predominant, increased involvement from
industry stakeholders would provide a broader viewpoint. The suggestion was made that 4TU could
serve as a mediator in facilitating these collaborations. Moreover, the academia was urged to focus
on developing both short-term and long-term solutions to address industry challenges effectively.
The importance of seeking guidance from industry stakeholders to refine our vision and gain insights
from alternative perspectives was emphasized. Ultimately, the consensus was that co-creating
solutions with industry is essential for driving innovation and addressing real-world problems.



